Notice of Meeting/Workshop Hearing

OTHER AGENCIES AND ORGANIZATIONS
STANTEC CONSULTING, INC.
The Florida Department of Transportation, District Four announces a public meeting to which all persons are invited.
DATE AND TIME: Thursday, October 12, 2017, 5:30 p.m. – 7:30 p.m., Open House

PLACE: Indian River State College - Mueller Campus, Richardson Center, Building C, 6155 College Lane Vero Beach, FL 32966
GENERAL SUBJECT MATTER TO BE CONSIDERED: Florida Department of Transportation (FDOT) District Four improvement projects for a new interchange at I-95 (State Road 9) and Oslo Road (County Road 606) and widening of Oslo Road from west of I-95 to 58th Avenue in Indian River County, Florida. Financial Project ID Numbers: 413048-2-32-01; 431521-1-32-01; Federal Aid Project (FAP) Numbers: 8886-459-A; 0952-154-I. The proposed improvements also include the realignment of 82nd Avenue (CR 609) and elimination of the 86th Avenue S.W. connection to Oslo Road. The purpose of these projects is to provide additional capacity to accommodate future traffic needs, improve incident response time along I-95, improve regional connectivity and travel time for area travelers. The projects also complement the County’s planned vision for this area, and provide roadway improvements that are compatible with adjacent planning and construction projects. The workshop will be held as an informal, open house. No formal presentation will be made. Maps, drawings and other pertinent information will be available throughout the workshop. Staff will be present to discuss the proposed improvements, answer questions and receive comments.
The environmental review, consultation, and other actions required by applicable federal environmental laws for this project are being, or have been, carried out by the Florida Department of Transportation (FDOT) pursuant to 23 U.S.C. § 327 and a Memorandum of Understanding dated December 14, 2016 and executed by the Federal Highway Administration and FDOT.
Public participation is solicited without regard to race, color, national origin, age, sex, religion, disability or family status.
A copy of the agenda may be obtained by contacting: Mr. Ron Kareiva, PE, Project Manager - Florida Department of Transportation (FDOT), 3400 West Commercial Blvd., Fort Lauderdale, FL 33309 or by e-mail at ronald.kareiva@dot.state.fl.us, or by telephone at (954)777-4441.
Pursuant to the provisions of the Americans with Disabilities Act, any person requiring special accommodations to participate in this workshop/meeting is asked to advise the agency at least 7 days before the workshop/meeting by contacting: Mr. Ron Kareiva, PE, at (954)777-4441; Toll Free: 1(866)336-8435, Ext. 4441 or by e-mail at ronald.kareiva@dot.state.fl.us. If you are hearing or speech impaired, please contact the agency using the Florida Relay Service, 1(800)955-8771 (TDD) or 1(800)955-8770 (Voice).
For more information, you may contact: Mr. Ron Kareiva, PE, at (954)777-4441; Toll Free 1(866)336-8435, Ext. 4441 or by e-mail at ronald.kareiva@dot.state.fl.us.
